
 

 

 

Wexham & The Ivers Community Board agenda 

Date: Wednesday 20 April 2022 

Time: 7.00 pm 

Venue: Jubilee Pavilion, Iver 

 

If you would like to attend a meeting, but need extra help to do so, for example because of 
a disability, please contact us as early as possible, so that we can try to put the right support 
in place. 

For further information please contact: Alice Williams, 
Alice.Williams@buckinghamshire.gov.uk. 

 

Item 
No 

Item 
 

Time Page No 

1 Chairman's Welcome 5 mins  
 To be presented by the Chair. 

 

  

2 Apologies for Absence 5 mins  
 To be presented by the Chair. 

 

 
 

 

3 Declarations of Interest   
 To be presented by the Chair. 

 

 
 

 

4 Action Notes  3 - 10 
 Notes of the previous meeting to be signed off by the 

board. 

 

  

5 Community Matters 10 mins  
 Public questions and updates to be given by the 

Community Board Coordinator. 
 

  

6 Thames Valley Police Update 15 mins  
 Update to be provided by Sgt. Dan Ryder, Thames Valley 

Police. 
  

mailto:Alice.Williams@buckinghamshire.gov.uk


 

7 Review of 2020/21 Projects 15 mins  
 Written update provided at the meeting with opportunity 

for questions/ comments from the board. 
 

  

8 Community Board Project- The Ivers Hive 15 mins  
 Update to be provided by representatives from the Ivers 

Hive. 

 

  

9 Setting the Scene for 2022/23 15 mins  
 Updates to be given by the Community Board Coordinator 

on the following: 

 Ways of working 

 Budget 

 Funding Process 

 Task and Finish Groups/ Priorities 

 

  

10 Rollover Project Updates 5 mins 11 - 14 
 Update to be provided by the Community Board 

Coordinator on the following: 

 

 Community Grow It, Cook It, Eat It 

 Anti-Littering School Poster Competition 

 

  

11 Community Board Meeting Dates 22/23   
 Community Engagement Event- Summer 2022 

21 November 2022 

8 February 2023 
 

  



 

 

 

 

Wexham & The Ivers Community Board minutes 

Minutes of the meeting of the Wexham & The Ivers Community Board held on Tuesday 25 
January 2022 in MS Teams, commencing at 7.00 pm and concluding at 8.49 pm. 

BC Councillors present 

Dr W Matthews (Chairman), R Bagge, T Egleton, P Griffin, T Hogg and L Sullivan 

Town/Parish Councils and other organisations present 

G Spring (Wexham Parish Council), P Stanhope (Iver Parish Council), C Beary (Iver Village 
Residents Association), L Tugwood (Iver Heath Residents Association), M Pearce (Orchard 
Park Residents Association) G Young (Richings Park Residents Association) 

Others in attendance 

 Alice Williams (Community Board Coordinator for Wexham and The Ivers), Tom Fowler 
(Democratic Services Officer), Simon Garwood (Localism Manager), Palvinder Kudhail 
(Service Director, Childrens Social Care),A Mayling, K Brown, J Cook, M Kennedy, S Mills, B 
Nolan, A Turner and C Gibson 

  

Agenda Item 

1 Chairman's Welcome 
 The Chairman, Councillor Wendy Matthews welcomed the Community Board to the 

meeting. 
 

2 Apologies for Absence 
 Apologies had been received from Peter Kinson and Alan Wilson. 

 
3 Declarations of Interest 
 There were no declarations of interest. 

 
4 Action Notes 
 The Chairman updated the Board on the outstanding actions from the previous 

meeting. 

 Item 4, the relevant information for parking on the pavement is available 
here. 

 Item 5, a presentation from Colne Valley Park was provided as part of the 
meeting. 
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5 Colne Valley Park 
 The Community Board received a presentation from Martin Kennedy, Colne Valley 

Park. 

 The work of the Green Team was highlighted, the green team consisted of , 
individuals currently on Universal Credit. There were 10 individuals, with 5 
more being recruited. 4500 hours of conservation work had been completed 
across the Colne Valley. 

 The board was set to receive a funding application from Colne Valley Park in 
the next round of funding applications. 

 
6 Air Quality Action Plan 
 The Community Board received a report on the Air Quality Action Plan. Comments 

made by the community Board were as follows: 
 
• The statistics used to create the AQMA were perceived to be based on older 
inappropriate data. 
• There was criticism that the AQMA was stated to be successful due to the 
reduction in recent emissions. However this failed to take into account effect of 
pandemic on traffic. 
• Disappointment was expressed that the officer was unable to attend and present 
the report. 
• Feedback and comments which had been submitted were not listed in the plan, 
and the perception was it had not been taken into account. 
• Reference was made to a 2021 EU air pollution study Long term exposure to low 
level air pollution and mortality. There was concern that levels measured were still 
at dangerous levels risking increased mortality.  
  
 

7 Formal Community Board updates 
 The Community Board co-ordinator, and sub-group leads presented the Community 

Board Updates.  

 Successes in the previous year were highlighted, this included the Active 
Travel strategies and the development of project plans which were now 
being modelled in other boards. The Community Board was on target to 
allocate its full budget for 2021/22. It was recommend that applicants for 
funding should consult with the Community Board Co-ordinator prior to 
applying due to this. 

 Discussion took place on possible pub lunch clubs being widened to ‘open 
table’ events, allowing further engagement. An inter-generational approach 
was to be encouraged to allow generations to exchange insight at 
community events. 

 Highways & Infrastructure sub-group. A report had been received for the 
costing of the cycle path from Pinewood to the station. Comments were 
being submitted. 

 Environment and Green Spaces sub-group. The children’s poster design 
campaign for littering should be ready for the spring. Work was being done 
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for signage to go up around proposed wildflower areas. 

 Economic Recovery sub-group. On Covid recovery applications, organisations 
hadn’t come forth with developed proposals as wider schemes were 
available. Cross board projects were being pursued. 

 
Action: 
Alice to collate comments for response on Air Quality with regards to emerging 
Corporate and Local plans. 

 
8 Community Matters 
 The Chairman gave an update on Community Matters.  

 The Board was reminded that the consultation on the Local Plan was open and 
available for submissions on Your Voice. 

 An update from Buckinghamshire Council was attached to the minutes. 

 Working group meetings were open to all, and everyone was welcome to join 
these. 

 The Denham Dementia Café was now up and running and a number of residents 
from Iver were attending 
 

Action:  

 Alice Williams to discuss with Transport for Bucks for an Officer to attend the 
next Community Board meeting. 

 
Buckinghamshire Council Updates 
 
9 Date of next meeting 
 The date of the next meeting would be in the new financial year following April 2022 

when the Community Board’s budget would be confirmed. Face-to-face meetings 
could be a possibility during the 2022-23 cycle.  
 
The Community Board Co-ordinator would circulate further details when known. 
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Buckinghamshire Council Updates for Community Boards  
Jan – Feb 2022 

 
 

1. 98 councillors proposed for Buckinghamshire 
 
A public consultation completed by the Local Government Boundary Commission (LGBC) on 
proposed council size for the authority, has decided that the number of councillors in 
Buckinghamshire should be 98.  
 
A consultation is now open for residents to provide information on local areas to help the 
LGBC complete proposals for new ward boundaries – it closes on 4 April. 
consultation.lgbce.org.uk/have-your-say/29857 
 

2. Local Plan 
 

We are preparing a new Local Plan for Buckinghamshire. A Local Plan sets out where new 
development will be located and what we will need to protect within Buckinghamshire.  
 
We want to involve all of our communities in the first stage of producing a new local plan 
for Buckinghamshire and would like to have your views on the proposals. More information 
is available on Your Voice Bucks: https://yourvoicebucks.citizenspace.com/planning/local-
plan-2021/  
 

3.  A helping hand for those struggling financially this winter 
 
If you know of any residents who may need some extra help to cover food, heating and 
other essential costs, please put them in touch with us The Household Support Fund (HSF) is 
available until 31 March 2022 and could help. 
 
The funds are available to help individuals or families in need, those on low incomes and 
those who are experiencing a financial emergency or crisis.  
 
For more information, residents can contact the Helping Hand team by calling 01296 531151 
or visit the council website. 
 
In addition if you need support with money problems, there’s many organisations available, 
who will not only help with making ends meet today but also with long term solutions to get 
#backontrack. Visit www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/backontrack 
 

4. Children’s Service updates  
 
Ofsted reinspection  
At the end of 2020, Ofsted conducted their reinspection of services for children in need of 
help and protection, children looked after and care leavers. As part of the inspection, 
inspectors will make the following graded judgements: 
 

• overall effectiveness 
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• the experiences and progress of children in need of help and protection 
• the experiences and progress of children in care and care leavers 
• the impact of leaders on social work practice with children and families 

 
Inspectors will make their graded judgements on a 4-point scale: 
 

• outstanding 
• good 
• requires improvement to be good 
• inadequate 

 
The findings and outcome of the inspection will be published on Ofsted’s website on Friday 
11 February 2022.  

 
 

5. Buckinghamshire Online Directory  
 
At https://directory.buckinghamshire.gov.uk you can find activities, groups, organisations 
and services for adults in Buckinghamshire - from yoga and walking groups, to lunch clubs 
and social groups to advice and support. An exciting new feature is the ability for 
community groups, organisations and activities to add and keep up to date their own 
information about services and activities. You can log in or create an account at 
https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/community-and-safety/community-safety/bucks-
online-directory/create-an-account/ 
 

6. Community Cafes 
 

One of the underlying principles we have in adult social care is working with our residents 
and partners close to where they live. Community Cafes was an idea developed by staff 
which means that adult social careis more visible in the community. We hold 8 Community 
Cafes a week in council-run day opportunity centres across the county. The aim is to provide 
a space for people to come to a booked appointment to meet with social care face to face in 
a warm and friendly environment. Other partners have joined us such as Occupational 
Therapists and One Recovery Bucks to help where people have other areas of support that 
they want to discuss. We hope that this will grow and that other partners will join the 
Community Café approach.  
 
Adult social care uses Community Cafes if, after an initial phone discussion, the resident 
feels they need further information, advice or signposting. Booked appointments are used 
to have meaningful discussions with the person and their family which can prevent, reduce, 
delay the need for specialised care. They are also used to undertake care act assessments 
for social care and for carer assessments.  
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7. Jubilee Celebrations 
 

There are many different ways in which everyone can mark the Jubilee and we’d like to 
encourage people of all ages across Buckinghamshire to come together and make it a 
special event that is remembered for years to come.  

Communities can get involved in the Big Jubilee lunch or hold their own celebration event 
on/ around 5 June to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  

How you can get involved – The Queen's Platinum Jubilee 2022 

For anyone wishing to hold a Jubilee street party, the Council has waived the temporary 
road closure fee. You can request an application form for a temporary road closure by 
emailing events@buckinghamshire.gov.uk. The deadline for applications is 6 May 2022. 

You can find out more about what we are doing at the council and how to apply for street 
party road closures on our website. The Queen's Platinum Jubilee | Buckinghamshire 
Council 

As a council, we are working towards a number of projects that will enable the community 
to celebrate the Platinum Jubilee and provide a legacy for future generations. 

In particular, we are supporting The Queen's Green Canopy (QGC), unique tree planting 
initiative created to mark the occasion which invites people from across the United Kingdom 
to "Plant a Tree for the Jubilee". 

Tree planting is a great way to get involved in Jubilee celebrations and enhance the 
environment for future generations. We have offered trees to all schools, nurseries and care 
homes in the county. The first of these trees were planted during National Tree Week at the 
start of December.  

 
We have also updated our tree planting guidance which details what to consider before 
deciding to plant a tree, as well as sources of funding that you may be able to claim to offset 
any costs, which includes applying for Community Boards funding: 
https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/environment/trees-and-hedges/tree-planting/  
 

Find out more about what's going on nationally and locally for the Jubilee Weekend on our 
website 

Plans announced for The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Central Weekend 2022 

Guide to taking part in a beacon lighting ceremony 

HM The Queen's Platinum Jubilee- Buckinghamshire Lieutenancy website 
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8. 70 trees for 70 years  
 
As part of Her Majesty the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations, we’re looking to compile 
a list of the the 70 best-loved trees and woodlands in Buckinghamshire to celebrate 
celebrate 70 years of her Majesty’s service.  
  
We would like to include nominations from every Community Board area in 
Buckinghamshire, and ask Community Boards and people across the county to nominate 
trees or woodlands, as well as encouraging partners, family and friends to submit their own.  

To take part, take a photo of your chosen tree or woodland, tell us where it is and why it is 
meaningful to you, and send it to us via social media @BucksCouncil or email 
70trees@buckinghamshire.gov.uk  Find out more on our website: 70 Trees for 70 Years | 
Buckinghamshire Council 
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Grow it Cook it Eat it project 
update 

Update on identifying new community 
growing sites

Shanelle Akintomide

Public Health Practitioner 

shanelle.akintomide1@buckinghamshire.gov.uk
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• Project focus: Setting up 
community growing sites 
across the County in areas 
within deprivation quintiles 4 
and 5. 

• Aim: To support communities 
to set up and sustain 
communal growing sites 
which they will take 
ownership of in the long-term. 

• Where: Currently there are 4 
sites up and running, 1 in 
Aylesbury, 2 in High Wycombe 
and 1 in Chesham

Grow it Cook it Eat it: Project overview 
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• Our 4 existing sites are going into 
year 2, focusing on community 
engagement 

• We have located a new community 
growing site in Iver next to the Scout 
Hut near to Iver Health Junior School

• We have identified our Expert 
Gardeners, currently lead on one of 
the High Wycombe sites they will 
now also lead on developing and 
overseeing the new site, as well as 
driving community engagement

• The Expert Gardeners are due to visit 
the site April 2022 to start the 
planning and development of the 
site. 

• Year 1 plans for the site will focus on 
the development and promotion of 
the site

Grow it Cook it Eat it: Project 
update

This is what the area currently looks like in 
Iver. The development of the site will be 

kept updated in a site diary on the 
Buckinghamshire Health and Wellbeing 
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